Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: September 12, 2013

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rick Valacchi, Amy Johansen, Jason Fowler & Kevin Lanahan
1. Communications
a. August 14, 2013 meeting minutes were approved and uploaded to Borough website.
b. Communications received: none
c. Meetings: 

i. Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on August 19
1. Bruce noted that attendance doubled and full capacity for the use of the pool and will do this again for 2014. All the water events were successful. 

2. Labor Day Review:

a. Excellent feedback despite the weather.

b. The winning float was entered by St Joseph’s

c. Kevin suggested adding music to the PA at the Phoenix House to play prior to the parade.

d. The Panamanian band fell far behind for some reason. Bruce to investigate.

e. Amy suggested an eBlast for rain or shine if weather is threatening. All agreed and Bruce suggested using the current Rec eBlast (with 550+ residents) and the new Borough Police Citizen’s Alert System. Bruce spoke with Sgt McNichol after the parade any both Bruce and the Sgt agreed that the Citizens Alert will be used next year if the weather is threatening.  

3. Prior  Business: 

a. The Crosswalk at Cold Hill Road has been completed. Bruce thanked Steve Mountain for his efforts and pointed out the positive collaboration between Mendham Rec, Ellen Sandman, Steve Mountain and the DPWs of both the Borough and the Township.
b. Kevin noted that during the recent heavy rains, the new surface on the baseball field at Borough Park drained incredibly well. Little League is targeting the lower field with the Borough’s assistance. Bruce noted the improvements to the park as a whole (the new baseball surface, gazebo face lift, the new basketball courts, the improvements to both the volleyball courts and tennis courts. DPW is doing an excellent job.
c. The committee discussed the hosting of a social/dance event for 6th-8th graders at Mt View School (see prior minutes). Amy suggested partnering with the school proposing that Recreation provide financing and promotion while the school would provide the venue, chaperones and security. Bruce will contact Principal Seipp immediately.

4. New Business:   
a. The WMSC has removed the goals from Wes Field. There was no objection by the Recreation Committee as the goals are the property of the WMSC. Due to the time limitations at West Field, the soccer club will utilize Ralston and Chubb for 2013. The removal of goals left Mt View School without goals (MVS was using the WMSC with consent, and free of charge). Amy suggested that Lee Ann consider requesting support from the HAS to help with purchasing goals – there is a process to go through to submit the request for approval. Bruce passed all of this information on to Lee Ann. 
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, October 10th, 2013 at the Phoenix House
